
 
 

MINUTES OF 
August 11, 2017 

LANCO MG CLUB 
 
 

Rocky Ridge County Park 
York, PA 

 
 
 

 
Our sixth meeting of 2017 was held at the Rocky Ridge County Park in York, PA. 
 

1.  President Gloria Ciarrocca convened the meeting at approximately 2:48 PM with forty (40) 
members in attendance. Fourteen (14) British cars were driven to the meeting.  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Members present included Gloria and Larry Ciarrocca, Tim and Joan 
Martin, Kay and Andy Myers, Dennis and Carol Blevins, Bob and Margaret Arlotto, Bruce and 
Sue Hurley, Bruce and Darlene Deisinger, Ann and Skip Partlow, Chris and Mary Hofman, 
Tom and Mary Lynne Naples, Bill and Karen Gerth, Tom Ensminger, Mike and Sandy 
Williams, Ralph Spayd, Bob McFarland, Brooks and Andrea Thompson, Jon and Edie Arndt, 
Jack and Carolyn Butler, Charlie Baldwin, Andy Schneggenburger, Kelly Hartlaub, Margaret 
Sultner, Steve Dellinger, Deborah Eckert, and Cor Engelen.  

 

2. Secretary’s Report (Steve Dellinger): Steve distributed minutes from the May and June 2017 
meetings (there was no meeting in July). 

 

3.  Treasurer’s Report: No Report 
 

4. President’s Report (Gloria Ciarrocca): 
 

� “Name Tag” drawings will be discontinued.  
 

� Several non-club events were mentioned: 
 

o July 4th Show in Red Lion Park (Brooks Thompson) 
 

o Pennypacker Mills British Car Show - Gloria and Larry Ciarrocca, Jon and Edie 
Arndt and Bruce and Sue Hurley attended. Gloria took a First in her class. 
 

o Pittsburgh Vintage Races and British Car Day – Jon and Edie Arndt attended. Jon 
took a First in his class of Jaguars 
 

5.  Event Coordinator Report (Ralph Spayd): 
 

Some upcoming events were discussed, including: 
 

� August 19-20 - New Garden Festival of Flight (and car show).  
 

� September 8-10 – Watkins Glen Vintage Festival 
 

� September 15-17 – British Invasion, Stowe, Vermont. 
 

� September 16th - Neffsville Car Show. 
 

� September 23-24 – Meeting of the Marques (Carlisle). 
 

� September 30 – MGs on the Rocks, Rocks State Park, MD. 
 



� October 7th and 8th - Hunt Country Classic show in Middleburg, VA –Ralph is planning 
a weekend trip in which we would stay in Winchester. 

 

� October 14th - Brightside Car Show (Lancaster). 
 

� October 15 – Annual Crab Run to Woody’s, North East, MD. 
 

� November 12 – Meeting at Lyndon Diner, York 
 

� December 2 – Annual Banquet – Historic Strasburg, Strasburg. 
 

6. Committee Reports:  
 

� BIG (Bob Arlotto) – 206 total cars – including 65 day-of-show. Netted approximately 
$250 less than last year’s show. The date set for next year’s show is July 8th. Bob 
indicated that the Outlet’s Marketing Manager has indicated that we will not be able to 
park on Main Street next year. They said that we can set up in the parking lot on the 
Route 15 side of the site – near TGI Fridays. [To be further discussed by the Board] 

 

� TOB (Larry Ciarrocca) – 37 preregistered to date (there were 48 preregistered at the 
same point last year). Polo shirts can be preordered for delivery at the show. The field 
will be marked for tent locations, etc., on Friday, and will be lined on Saturday. Cars 
won’t be parked at an angle this year. Ralph confirmed that Brewster’s and TJ’s Ice 
Cream will be there. Some volunteer help is still needed (draft work schedule was 
circulated). 

 

� Membership (Larry Ciarrocca) – No report 
 

� Website (Dennis Blevins) – No report 
 

� Green Table – Tim Martin has MG Magazines available to a new home(s). 
 

7.  Old Business: None 
 

8.  New Business:  
 

� MG2018 – We are in charge of the Funkhana. We need to decide what we want to do 
(Dick Liddick needs information by October). 

 

� Ralph Spayd bought a “new” 1971 MGBGT – with A/C. He plans on putting in an 
overdrive transmission. 

 

� Bruce Deisinger’s Morris Minor is at Triumph Rescue being repaired. 
 

� Tom Naples has a new steering rack that will fit a 1974½ - 1980 MGB. 
 

9. The next Club meeting will be held at Centerville Diner in Lancaster at 3:00 PM on September 
10th.  

 
The business meeting adjourned at approximately 3:33 PM.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Steve Dellinger 

 


